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TO: All AW139 Owners / Operators 

SUBJECT: AW139 – In-Service Event in the USA 

Dear Customer, 

Leonardo Helicopters (LH) is writing to inform you of an In-Service Event that occurred on 24th of 
September 2022 on an AW139 in the United States. The event led to a hard landing on an airport runway. 
No major injuries to the crew and passenger on board the helicopter have been announced. 

LH immediately offered its full support and availability to deploy a team onsite to support the authorities 
in charge of investigating the event. 

While preliminary investigations are in progress, further communications will follow through usual 
official LH channels as necessary.  

While the NTSB remains the source of information pertaining to the investigation and its findings, for 
customer support requests, please do not hesitate to refer to the LH Engineering Support team 
(engineering.support.lhd@leonardo.com). 

Yours Sincerely, 

Gabriele Bordino 
Head of Product Support Engineering 


